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February 6, 2025 
 
 
Richard Mittasch 
Grand Island Resources LLC 
12567 West Cedar Road, Suite 250 
Lakewood, CO 80228 
 
 
RE: Notification of Complex Determination; Conversion Application (CN-1); 
 Cross Gold Mine, Permit No. M-1977-410 
 
Dear Mr. Mittasch, 
 
On February 6, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) called the request for 
Conversion Application (CN-1) to convert the current 110(2) permit to a 112(d)-3 Designate Mining Operation 
complete for filing for the Cross Gold Mine, Permit No. M-1977-410.  
 
Pursuant to Hard Rock Rule 1.4.1(7) the Division has deemed the CN-1 application complex. The Division, at 
minimum, will need additional professional staff to review the application and pursuant to the Rule the 
decision date has been extended an additional sixty (60) days to allow for review of the revision application.  
 
The decision date for your application is set for July 6, 2025. The Division will provide any adequacy review 
items under a separate cover letter. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by email at 
patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert; DRMS 
 
ec: Richard Mittasch, Grand Island Resources, LLC, rmittasch@nedmining.com 
  Ben Langenfeld, Lewicki & Associates, PLLC, benl@lewicki.biz 
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